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May 30th 

French Immersion Leaving 

Ceremony 

June 3rd-21st 

Extra Commencement tickets 

available in the office 

June 4th 

After-Grad Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

June 5th 

Athletic Banquet 

June 6th 

Year-End Concert & Awards 

7:00—9:00 p.m.  

June 8th 

Grad Dinner/Dance/After-Grad 

June 13th 

Guitar Concert 7—8:00 p.m. 

June 17th 

PAC Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

June 19th 

Awards Night 7:00 p.m. 

June 20th 

Last day of Semester 2 

June 20th 

Grad Rehearsal 1:00 p.m. 

Every Grad must attend 

Gowns & Caps will be handed 

out at this time 

June 23rd 

Commencement Ceremony 

SFU Convocation Mall - 2:00 

June 27th 

Last Day of School—Report 

Cards handed out: 9—945 a.m. 

  

Greetings Riverside community! It’s amazing how quickly time flies, with May long weekend now behind us. I’d 
like to open this newsletter with thanks to everyone making Riverside such a great school to be at each and every 
day. From the students who volunteer for all the leadership roles, to the parents who work behind the scenes to 
make events and fundraisers work so well, to the staff who exemplify such dedication to the school in and out of 
the classroom: thank you!  
 

Graduation season is upon us! The class of 2019 is excitedly awaiting their Dinner/Dance and the G19 Stu-
dent Group has been hard at work ensuring that it’s a successful evening for all. Your work is appreciated! 
 
We have met with our grade 12s recently to share our expectations for the remainder of the year.  Our mes-
sage is simple…take this time to thank the people who have been a significant part of your lives and end your 
school year on a positive note.  Parents, we are asking for your support in continuing to encourage your chil-
dren to persevere and maintain their focus through to the end of the school year.  Students must be passing 
all their courses in order to attend their graduation activities and many students have post-secondary admis-
sions and scholarships being contingent on their final grades.  
 
On a more serious note, we reminded our grade 12s that the graduation events are school events and are 
expected to be alcohol and drug free.  Students who attend these events in possession or having consumed 
these substances will not be permitted to enter these events.  Parents, we recognize that graduation is a won-
derful accomplishment for your child and that some of you will be gathering together with family and friends 
prior to your child leaving to attend dinner and dance and/or After Grad.  In the past, we have had some par-
ents choose to provide alcohol to their children to celebrate their graduation as part of their celebration before 
departing home for Dinner and Dance.  Unfortunately, once these children arrived at their graduation activi-
ties, they were not permitted to enter.  Our objective is to provide a safe environment for your children. Please 
help us by reminding your children that the graduation activities are enjoyable and memorable, and that they 
do not require alcohol or drugs to have a good time. 

Lastly, please be aware of district and school policy regarding grad pranks.  We have been very fortunate in 
that our grads over the past several years have been very respectful of our school community.  We would like 
to maintain this tradition.  Just a reminder that any students who vandalize the school, negatively impact the 
learning environment, harm animals, or jeopardize the safety of our students and staff will forfeit their gradua-
tion events.  Furthermore, any vandalism to the school will be reported to the police for investigation and crim-
inal charges.  Please have a conversation with your children about the impact these actions could have on 
their graduation, their future, and on their family. 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=image+for+twitter&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=toNL_N_20xzwlM&tbnid=IfkNz4YOeXLSSM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.informationweek.com%2Fgalleries%2Finternet&ei=A9sbUcv1POXbiwKVwYGgCA&bvm=bv.42261806,d.cGE&psig


 
 

The library is looking for 
items to help outfit the 
new marker space.  If 
you have  any of the 
following, please drop 
them off in the library 
with Ms. Henderson.   
 

Lego of any kind
Meccano Sets
Cardboard
Glue guns with a 
safety shut off
Cutting mats
Plasticine

 

Every little bit helps keep 
costs down as students 
have the opportunity to 
prototype their ideas. 
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Math Contest Awards Celebration – Wednesday, June 12th  2019 

from 4:30- 5:30 pm in the Library

 

The Math Department will hosts its Nineth Annual Math Contest Awards Celebration to 
recognize the participation and achievements of our students. The celebration will be held 
on Wednesday, June 12th, 2019 from 4:30 – 5:30 pm in the school Library.  At this time, 
we will award the annual plaques for highest achievement and certificates of distinction 
for students scoring in the top quartile in the nation. Invitations will be extended to stu-

dents that have qualified for these awards. 

Arrangements are being made to provide a special guest speaker from Riverside Alumni.  

 

Carlo Muro (Math Department Head) 

Summer school registration is now open. If your son or daughter is plan-
ning to take a summer school course, they should make their counsellor 
aware as grade 9 and grade 10 remedial courses will require a counsellor/
teacher referral. Counsellors make recommendations for summer school 
when June marks are available.  
 
If taking a summer school course involves a course change for next 
year, your son or daughter must check to make sure there is room in 
the new course in June during the time that course requests are 
made.  
 

 
 
 

 

There are still grade 12 students who have not provided a comment to be 
read at Commencement. Students should check with their counsellor if 
they are missing a comment.  

 
 
 

 
Each year at Commencement, the scholarship and bursary awards won 
by your son or daughter are read out as he or she crosses the stage. If 
your child has won a scholarship or bursary, please inform Mrs. Luddu by 
June 4

th
. 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjtybnzxNLhAhUzNH0KHaA7AmsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fandango.com%2Fmovie-news%2Flego-movie-nabs-meatballs-directors-638214&psig=AOvVaw3FjEaduV1SWK_vUnZ8qrP
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Music Department Year End Concert and Farewell 
Thursday June 6th at 7:00 pm in River's Edge Theatre 

Bring your family and friends along to enjoy some great entertainment.  
Doors open at 6:30 pm, donations accepted.  

  

Music Tour Spring Break 2020! 
Possible Music Drama Tour to New York next year?  

Come out to a organizational meeting on May 23rd at 7:00 pm 
in the choir room.  Contact Ms. Ottens or Ms. Roberge for more information. 

New registrations will also be accepted at this meeting.  
Come one, come all! 

 

Congratulations to the Riverside Choir for earning Gold and the Band for  
earning a Silver at the Whistler Cantando Music Festival! 

Everyone had a fantastic trip and some great techniques along with friendships were made.  
Congrats to everyone and a special thanks to our chaperones and parents for helping to make this 

such a memorable experience.  
  

Thank you to everyone who purchased Spring Plants from our Music Department this year.  
The DeVry company turned out some great products and we hope you will enjoy the plants all 

summer long.  
Glenda Ottens 

Riverside Secondary  
Music Director 

gottens@sd43.bc.ca 

A special thank you to Caffé Divano for supporting 

our Rise and Shine Breakfast Program with wonderful 
goodies!  Each Wednesday, Café Divano donates to 
Riverside, dozens of baked scones and muffins to help 
us ensure that students start their day with a full stom-
ach.  

Thank you Caffé Divano! 

mailto:gottens@sd43.bc.ca


 
Having just returned from this year’s fantastic “Edventure”, we are already looking forward to planning our next trip.  
Students will experience behind the scene outdoor classrooms with instructors from the Disney Education team.  
Students will gain firsthand knowledge of the physics behind roller coaster construction and explore areas not open 
to the general public.  They will travel to the Kennedy Space Centre, experience a simulated launch to space and 
check out the actual Atlantis space shuttle’s new home. These are just a few of the educational experiences stu-
dents will be involved in during their week in Orlando.  Application forms for next year are available online or con-
tact Mr. Horton in Room 222.  For more information please contact Mr. Horton at ghorton@sd43.bc.ca. 

2019 – 2020 SCHOOL CALENDAR FOR NEXT YEAR 
Schools open Tuesday, Sept. 3 District Wide Pro D Day Friday, Feb. 28 

District Wide Pro D Day Friday, Sept. 20 Schools close for Spring 
vacation (last day in session) 

Friday, Mar. 13 

Thanksgiving Day Monday, Oct. 14 Spring vacation period Mar. 16 – 27 

District/Provincial Wide Pro D Day Friday, Oct. 25 Schools reopen after Spring 
vacation 

Monday, Mar. 30 

Remembrance Day Stat Holiday Monday, Nov. 11 Good Friday Friday, April 10 

Schools close for Winter vacation 
(last day in session) 

Friday, Dec. 20 Easter Monday Monday, Apr. 13 

Winter vacation period Dec. 23/19 – Jan. 3/20 District Wide Pro D Day Friday, Apr. 17 

Schools reopen after Winter vacation Monday, Jan. 6 Pro D Day (school-based) Friday, May 8 

Pro D Day (school-based) Monday, Jan 27th Victoria Day Monday, May 18 

School Not in Session Friday, Feb. 14 Last day of school for all 
students 

Thursday, June 25 

BC Family Day Monday, Feb. 17 Administrative Day Friday, June 26 
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On May 9th, 2019 from 6:00 pm—8:00 pm the City of Port Coquitlam welcomed the public to the 
opening reception of Imaginings, a show of art by the students of Riverside and Terry Fox  
Secondary Schools in the Michael Wright and Outlet Art Galleries at 2253 Leigh Square Place, 
Port Coquitlam. 
 
Ideas and possibilities result from the work of imagination.  Imagining is fundamental to creating, 
innovating, and learning.  As well, imagining elevates thoughts from the mundane to the fantastic.  
The Imaginings exhibit highlights many fantastic ideas for art made by local students of Riverside 
Secondary School Art students. 
 
The exhibit is the result of Riverside Secondary working with the City of Port Coquitlam to  
celebrate the artful work of students.  The exhibit runs May 9th—July 29th, 2019.  Be sure to drop 
in to these two local art gallery spaces and view the work of Riverside artists. 

Thank you to all the EAL/International students for attending the  
International Farewell Dinner on May 29th. 

Ms. Joon/Ms. Gachallan 

 
 
 
 

International Farewell  
Dinner 
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ACTIVITY DATE TIME LOCATION 

Scholarship Session #1 September 26-27th   Ms. Chittenden 
Counselling area/Library (?) 

Grade 12 Info Meeting w. Administration Oct. 2 – Block C   Mr. Bruneau/Mr. Hyde 
Cafeteria (?) 

Grad Portrait Sessions Oct. 20, 29, 30 – 
Nov. 5, 6th 

  Pitt River Middle 

Grad Commencement Comments 
Yearbook Comments 
Grad Gown Measurements (?) 

Oct. 29 - Nov. 6th Lunch Online process; Commencement, YB, gown; see 
library for help with commencement comments 

Semester 1 Grad Transitions Booklet Dead-
line 

Nov.  9th   See your counsellor 

Scholarship Session #2 November   Ms. Chittenden 

Grad Transitions Interviews January 31st   See your RAP teacher 

Scholarship Session #3 April 1 – 2nd   Ms. Luddu 

Info Letter RE: Commencement Tickets to 
be dispersed 

April 3rd RAP Mr. Hyde  

Nominations for Valedictorian April 1-3rd Forms in Portable 1  Mr. Barrington 

Valedictorian Nominees Meeting April 3rd Lunch in Portable 1 Mr. Barrington 

Dinner Dance Guest forms available in the 
office 

April 10th Due – April 25th Office – Vice Principal Mr. Hyde 

Grade 12 Grad Assembly April 10th 
  

RAP Gym 

Semester 2 Grad Transition Deadline 
  

April 11th 
  

  See your counsellor 

Valedictorian Forms Due April 12 Portable 1 Mr. Barrington 

Dinner/Dance Guest Forms Applications April 24th Office Mr. Hyde 

Valedictorian Nominees Record Speeches April 30th After School in Staff Room TBD 

Local Scholarship Applications due April TBA 4:00 Ms. Luddu 

Make sure you have no books or fees or 
other amounts outstanding by this date 

May 3rd 3:00pm See Ms. Lim in Office 
See Ms. Henderson in Library 

Vote for Valedictorian/Salutatorian May 8th 10:15 - 11:15 in Cafeteria Mr. Barrington 

Ticket Sales for Grad Dinner Dance ($135/
person) 
Guest Age: Max. 1 year younger or older 

May 7th-9th, 14th-16th Lunch Ms. Chin 
Room 124 

Dinner Dance Table Reservation 
  

May 7th-9th, 14th-16th 

 
Lunch Ms. Chin - Room 124 

*Maximum 10 guests per table 

After Grad ticket sales May 6th – 15th Lunch After Grad Caommittee 
Hallway Outside of Room 124 

Grad Transitions Interviews May RAP See your RAP teacher to set up interview 

Final Ticket Sales for After Grad TBA Lunch Main Foyer – After Grad Committee 

Grade 12 marks checked for Commence-
ment eligibility 

May 25th   Counsellors  



R’Side Staff Volunteers: 
Principal – Mr. Jon Bruneau     VP – Mr. JJ Hyde 
Grad Committee/Winter Ball/Dinner Dance – Ms. Raquel Chin Valedictorian/Salutorian – Mr. Barrington/Mr. Purdy 
Grad Gowns – Ms. Fiona Gachallan + Ms. Linda McMinn  Grad Transition – Counsellors (Mr. Paul Gangnes lead) 
Scholarships – Ms. Chittendon/Ms. Luddu    Yearbook – Mr. Mike Shoenhals 
Grad Comments – Ms. Sue Henderson    Grad Website – Mr. Jeremy Brown 
Commencement – Mr. Hyde 

EAL/International Grad Closing Celebration May 29th 3:20 – 5:30 in Cafeteria Ms. Gachallan & Ms. Joon 

FRIMM Gr. 12 Grad Celebration May 30th 7:00-9:00 in Cafeteria Ms. Langford 

Extra Commencement Tickets available in 
the office - $5.00 per ticket 

June 3rd – 7th First 20 minutes of Lunch Office 

Grad Dinner/Dance Saturday, June 8th 6:00pm - 11:00 
Dinner at 7:00 

Pinnacle Harbourfront Hotel 

After Grad 
Sponsored by the AfterGrad Committee 

June 8th - 9th 11:45pm – 6:00 am 
Check in Begins 

Hyde Creek Community Center 

Aboriginal Honoring Graduation Ceremony June 14th TBA Centennial Theatre 

Grade 12 BBQ June 20th 9:00 - 12:00 Mr. Hyde 

Cap and Gown Distribution 
(Attendance is MANDATORY)  

June 20th 1:00 - 3:00 Classrooms - Ms. Gachallan & Ms. McMinn 

Ceremony Rehearsal June 20th 1:00 - 3:00 Gym - Mr. Hyde 

Commencement Ceremony Sunday - June 23rd 2:00 - 4:30 Mr. Hyde 
SFU – Convocation Mall 
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CANADIAN MATHEMATICS COMPETITION RESULTS 2019 
 

RIVERSIDE STUDENTS ATTAIN SOME COMMENDABLE RESULTS IN CANADIAN MATHE-
MATICS COMPETITION 

 
The Canadian Mathematics Competition, whose purpose is to challenge the best mathematics stu-
dents in the country was written by approximately 75 043 students on Tuesday, February 26

th
.  The 

students in grades 9, 10 and 11, represented some 1 500 schools across Canada. 
 
At Riverside we took part in the Pascal Contest for grade 9’s, the Cayley contest for grade 10’s 
and the Fermat Contest for grade 11’s and a number of excellent results were recorded.  In the 
Pascal Contest , Riverside’s team consisting of the top three scoring students placed in the top 81 
% of all participants  which included   24 793 students that made up 1 078 teams.  Individually, Me-
gan Peterson, was the medal   winner at Riverside placing in the top 11% in Canada.  Fanny 
Barakaeva and Stefan Diaconu tied for second placing in the top 26% in Canada . 
 
In the Cayley Contest written by 18 727 students that made up 1 017 teams throughout Canada, 
Riverside placed in the top 15%.  Individually, Justin ( Jeongyeol) Park was the medal   winner at 
Riverside placing in the top 1% in Canada.  YeJoon Choi was second placing in the top 3% in 
Canada and Mehrshad Esmaeilzdeh was third placing in the top 4%.  
    
In the Fermat Contest written by 15 903 students that made up 1 006 teams, Riverside placed in 
the top 30%.   Individually, Eva (Zheng) Lian was the medal   winner at Riverside placing in the top 
7 % in Canada.  Alexei Tkachenko was second placing in the top 9% in Canada and Zhuangda 
Wang was third placing in the top 11 % in Canada. 
 
Individually, a total of 9 students qualified for “Certificates of Distinction” by placing in the top 
quartile among all competitors in Canada. 
 
Members of the Riverside Math Department would like to congratulate all participants for excellent 
performance and their commitment and perseverance in striving for mathematical excellence.  
Thanks are also extended to Pitt River Middle, Citadel Middle and Kwayhquitlum Middle for 
helping to provide a sound foundation for Riverside students. 

RESULTS OF 2019 PASCAL CONTEST ( GRADE 9’S ) 
 

The Pascal Contest is open to any student in Canada that is 14 years or under and is in grade 9 or lower.  In 2019,         
24 793 students from 1 272 schools throughout Canada participated in this Contest. 
 
 National Team Standing   Top 81% of teams of 3 in Canada (  overall) 
 Provincial Team Standing  Top n/a % of some 203 schools (

nd
   overall) 

 Zone Team Standing    out of 17   schools (from Maple Ridge, Coquitlam   
                          and New Westminster) 
   INDIVIDUAL STANDINGS 
 
 Megan Peterson  Top      11% in Canada*  
 Fanny Barakaeva  Top      26% in Canada 
 Stefan Diaconu   Top      26% in Canada 
 Benjamin Chang   Top      29% in Canada 
 Kevin Fan   Top      33% in Canada 
 Jessica Ma   Top      35% in Canada 
 Noah Marusenko  Top      35% in Canada 
 Ksenya Narkevich  Top      37% in Canada 
 Enzo Hickman   Top      45% in Canada 
 Jalene Niguma    Top      47% in Canada 
 Xavier Poon   Top      47% in Canada 
 Yuito Murayama  Top      50% in Canada 
   
 * Have earned Certificates of Distinction (Raw score of at least 104, top 25%) 



RESULTS OF 2019 FERMAT CONTEST ( GRADE 11’S ) 
 

The Fermat Contest is open to any student in Canada that is in grade 11 or lower.  In 2019, 15 903 students from some       
1 156schools throughout the Canada participated in this year’s contest. 
  
 National Team Standing   Top    30 % of teams in Canada (

th
 overall) 

 Provincial Team Standing  Top    n/a % out of some 193 schools (
st 

overall) 
 Zone Team Standing    6th out of 17    schools (from Maple Ridge, Coquitlam   
          and New Westminster) 
 
   INDIVIDUAL STANDINGS 
 
 Eva (Zheng) Lian  Top        7% in Canada*   
 Alexei Tkachenko  Top        9% in Canada*  
 Zhuangda Wang  Top       11% in Canada* 
 Henry Kim   Top       22% in Canada* 
 Yulie Ho   Top       35% in Canada 
 Katie Choi   Top       50% in Canada 
 Krista MacGregor  Top       50% in Canada 
 Evelina Borvanova  Top 50% in Canada 
  
  
 

*  Have earned Certificates of Distinction  ( Raw score of at least 108 top 25% ) 

RESULTS OF 2018 CAYLEY CONTEST ( GRADE 10’S ) 
 

The Cayley Contest is open to any student in Canada that is in grade 10 or lower.  In 2019, 18 727 students from 
some 1 174 schools throughout Canada participated in this year’s contest. 
  
 National Team Standing   Top 15% of teams in Canada (

th
 overall ) 

 Provincial Team Standing  Top  n/a % out of some 193   schools (
rd

  overall ) 
 Zone Team Standing    3rd out of 17   schools (from Maple Ridge, Coquitlam   
                     and New Westminster) 
 
   INDIVIDUAL STANDINGS 
 
 Justin ( Jeongyeol) Park  Top     1% in Canada*    
 YeJoon Choi   Top       3% in Canada*  
 Mehrshad Esmaeilzdeh  Top       4% in Canada* 
 Yoonsik Won   Top     19% In Canada* 
 Liam Byrne   Top     26% in Canada 
 Lucas Angelozzi  Top     36% in Canada 
 Kelsey Stewart   Top     38% in Canada 
 Areesha Chamadia  Top     42% in Canada 
 Clayton Campbell  Top     44% in Canada 
 Marcus Cheng   Top     47% in Canada 
 Ruomin Zhang   Top     49% in Canada 
 Sahir Makhani   Top     50% in Canada 
  
 
  

*  Have earned Certificates of Distinction  ( Raw score of at least  112, top 25% ) 
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KEEP UP WITH RIVERSIDE THROUGH  
SOCIAL MEDIA 

Safety for Students and Staff 
 

Just a Reminder to All Drivers: 
 
When dropping and picking up students at the front of the school, there is 
a crosswalk located at the front of the main doors.  We have had several 
incidences where drivers have come close to hitting pedestrians using the 
crosswalk. 
 
Please drive with extra care and attention.  
Also a reminder that drivers should not be idling or parking in the staff lot in 
the front of the school.  



   

 

After Grad 2019 is quickly approaching and we need YOUR help!  The aim of After Grad (also known as a 

dry grad party) is primarily to offer graduates a safe and fun environment to celebrate their accomplishment on a night when 
risk of harm is unusually high. Most of the adult volunteers for After Grad tend to be the parents of graduating class. As you'll 
see next year, this poses a slight problem for parents who already face a long day preparing their students for Grad celebra-
tions, and then ultimately are required to volunteer for the After-Grad event, which runs through the entire night and into the 
next morning. 
 

A great solution is to have set-up and chaperoning at this year's After Grad event administered by you--the parents of next 
year's Grads. This strategy has proven successful, since Grade 11 parents can see first-hand the purpose of the event and per-
haps even promote excitement and new ideas for next year's planning.  
 

It takes over 120 adult volunteers to pull off this event.  Please sign up to be part of this important celebration using the 
following link: https://signup.com/go/JUMJSps 
 
Feel free to contact Deborah McNicol (canyoufeelthelovetonight@shaw.ca) with any questions you might have. 

Calling all Grade 11 Parents 

https://signup.com/go/JUMJSps
mailto:canyoufeelthelovetonight@shaw.ca?subject=After%20Grad%20volunteer%20questions





